
Sent via the FIFA Legal Portal to: 
- CA Union Santa Fe  
 
 
- Atlético Nacional, S.A. 
c/o Mr. Xavi Fernández 
 

Disciplinary Committee 
Fédération Internationale de Football Association 
FIFA-Strasse 20    P.O. Box    8044 Zurich    Switzerland    T: +41 (0)43 222 7777    www.FIFA.com 

 

Zurich, 18 August 2023 
 
 
Ref. no. FDD-14834 - Ref. no. FPSD-9243 
 
Closing of disciplinary proceedings 
 
 
Dear Madam, Dear Sir, 
 
We refer to the abovementioned matter and acknowledge receipt of the attached correspondence 
for the parties’ perusal. (cf. enclosed for ease of reference). 
 
In this regard, we take note from the mentioned correspondence that the Creditor has received 
the amounts due by the respondent, the club CA Union Santa Fe, in accordance with the decision 
passed by FIFA.  
  
As a consequence, we inform you that the present proceedings are closed and hence, the 
registration ban imposed has been lifted. 
  
We thank you for taking note of the above and for your valuable cooperation in this matter. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Julien Deux 
Head of Judicial Bodies (Adjudicatory) 
 
 
Encl.  as mentioned 
 
Cc:  Argentinian Football Association 


